






Committee members:  Elana Kohn, Mark Guthrie, Winston Horne 

 

7. Appointment of Honorary Solicitors.  The Chairman confirmed the Club’s current 

solicitor, Michael Giugni of Austin Giugni Martin Pty Ltd has indicated his willingness 

to be re-appointed.  Leo Goorevich proposed and Maryann Russett seconded this 

appointment.  It was unanimously agreed to by members. 

 

8. Appointment of Auditors.  Following the agreement of the Club’s current Auditors 

Christopher Coote & Company to continue as auditors, the meeting agreed to the 

appointment of them as auditors.  This was proposed by Les Grewcock and seconded 

by David Fryda.  The appointment of the auditors was unanimously agreed to by 

members. 

 

9. Other business.  Issues raised and discussed included: 

 

• David Fryda gave special thanks to the departing members of the Committee: 

David Hudson, David Hagley and Graham Murray.  Their contribution to running 

of the Club during difficult times was greatly appreciated by all. 

• David Fryda also thanked Mike Prescott for his almost five years as General 

Manager of the Club.   

• Special mention was also made of John Mcilrath’s help when Mike Prescott 

became ill in December 2020.  John’s deep knowledge of the Club’s operations 

ensured the Club ran smoothly on a moment’s notice. 

• Sue Crompton’s support at keeping the Club’s Face-to-Face operations running 

for the past six months was also greatly appreciated. 

• Gary Barwick’s ability to jump in and take charge of RealBridge online bridge 

services was extraordinary. 

• Margaret Owen administrative help during all of 2020 and beyond keeping the 

Club running smoothly was also noted. 

• June Straw has indicated she is no longer going to be a director at the Club.  

David noted her long service and support of the Club and wished her well in her 

retirement. 

• Liam Milne and Gary Barwick were recognised as new team members to the 

Club.  Liam is the Manager Face-to-face Operations and Gary is the Manager 

Online Bridge. 

• A final big thank you to the Club’s sponsors was given.  They are: 

o Two Men and a Truck 

o Morgans in alliance with CIMB 

• David highlighted that the financial results for the Club could be quite different in 

2021.  Because of the Club’s strong financial results to date, we can afford to 

invest in premises, new staff, in members (via no increases in table fees).  The 

surpluses built up over the years allows the Club to make such investments in 

2021. 




























































































